
Dear Friends,

Spring is upon us once again and with it 
comes the annual ritual of the assessment 
of winter trail damage and needed repairs, 
clean up, and downed tree removal.  I am 
reminded every year at this time of how 
fortunate we are that a small, prescient 
group saw the need to work with landowners 
to map the trails and maintain and preserve 
the trail network in Essex County.  Thus, in 
1982, the Essex County Trail Association was 
formed.  Its stated mission was to maintain 
and preserve trails for the purpose of 
passive recreation and for the benefit of the 
community.  That same vision exists today as 
we celebrate ECTA’s 35th anniversary.

Today, ECTA works on over 450 miles of trails 
in Essex County and holds 30 easements on 
private property which we maintain and 
over which we are granted privilege to 
pass.  The Board of Directors now includes 
15 people … there are 27 Trail Stewards who 
report maintenance and repair needs and 
28 members of the Advisory Board whom we 
call on for assistance on a variety of  things.  
As the world has changed and technology 
has become a big factor in our everyday 
lives, it has become even more important to 
have access to nature and be able to get out 
into the country to run, cross country ski, 
ride a bicycle, ride a horse, walk your dog 
or simply breathe deeply and have a quiet 
walk in the woods.  Our aim is to continue to 
respect and protect access to the outdoors 
for everyone to enjoy its beauty every day.

Please help us to celebrate ECTA’s 35th 
anniversary by encouraging a friend to 
become a member.  Thank you.

See you on the trails,

 
Susan Lawrence 
Chairwoman, Board of Directors

A View from the Chair Trail Projects
by Carol Lloyd, Director of Trail Management

Preserve, Maintain, Respect                                      Spring 2017

Current 2017 Projects 

• 2015 Recreational Trails Grant  
   — Willowdale — Permit, Repair 
   and Maintenance
• Discover Hamilton Trail — Repair 
   and Marking
• Trail from Villa Road to Chebacco 
   Lake —  Repair
• Beals Easement across from 
   Ledyard — Relocation and Bridge 
   Repair
• Trail along the Ipswich River to 
   Mill Road — Permit, Repair and 
   Easements
• Choate Street Trail to Sagamore 
   Hill — Permit, Clear Trail
• Renew Townwide Trail 
   Management Plans for Hamilton,   
   Essex and Wenham
• General Maintenance
 • Beaver Deceiver 
    Inspection
 • Clearing Fallen Trees
 • Mowing Trails

Many of the trail projects that 
Essex County Trail Association 
has been working on recently 
includes permitting.  This task is 
both time consuming and chal-
lenging.  In 2016, we renewed 
our Townwide Trail Management 
plans in Topsfield and West New-
bury.  

Continued on Page 3

Projects Completed in 2016

Ipswich
• Waldingfield Trail along Ipswich   
   River — Permit, Repair and
   Easement
• Choate Street Trail to Sagamore  
   Hill — Plan
• IRWA across County Road to  
   Meadowview — New Trail 
   Project — Permission from 
   Meadowview was denied
    
Hamilton
• Trail near Pingree Woods on Rich 
   Property — Repair
• Bradley Palmer — Trail 19 – 21— 
   Repair
• Bradley Palmer — 31 – 33 – 37 —
   Repair
• Steps on Trail near Brackensides 
   — Repaired wash out

Topsfield
• Trail along Asbury Street across 
   from BP —  Permitted and 
   worked with Myopia to open up.
• Topsfield Townwide Trail 
   Management Plan Renewed

West Newbury
• West Newbury Townwide Trail 
   Management Plan Renewed
• Riverbend Management Plan

General Maintenance
• Beaver Deceiver Inspection
• Cleared Fallen Trees
• Mowed Trails



2

Upcoming 2017 Events

Apr 11

Apr 22

Apr 29

May 13

May 28

Jun 3 

Jun 17

Sep 16

Annual Meeting

Turkey Hill Conservation Area Volunteer Work Day

22nd Annual Equine Expo

3rd Annual Spring for the Trails Half Marathon

Sagamore Hill Trail Ride

National Trails Day Walk with IRWA

Summer Solstice Party

13th Annual Run for the Trails

Visit the ECTA website at www.ectaonline.org for details and for the latest up-
dates.  Do you receive e-mailed updates from ECTA?  If not, please be sure we 

have your current e-mail address.  Contact office@ectaonline.org to connect with 
us.  Become a fan of ECTA on Facebook to keep up to date with ECTA happenings 

and give us your feedback!

Contact ECTA 
P.O. Box 358

Hamilton, MA 01936

978-468-1133

office@ectaonline.org      www.ectaonline.org

Sustaining Corporate Sponsors     __

Thank You to Our Sponsors!ECTA Board of Directors 
 

Susan Lawrence, Chairwoman
Rick Silverman, Vice-Chairman
Chris Pulick, Treasurer
Susie Banta, Secretary
Scott Bumpus
Susanna Colloredo
Haskell Crocker
Ann Getchell
Caroline Gregory
Deborah Hamilton
Eric Krathwohl
Rob Martin
Dan Mayer
Joe Sandulli
Liz Wheaton

ECTA Staff

Carol Lloyd, Dir. Trail Management
Sarah Shadoff, Outreach Coordinator

Trail Stewards
 
Essex 
  Julie DePaolis (978.768.3831)  
  Kay Joseph (978.768.6275)

Hamilton
  Dennis Barnett (978.356.7529)
  Bea Britton (978.468.2733)  
  Susanna Colloredo (978.468.3310)     
  Diane Curr (781.316.4452)
  Susan Lawrence (978.468.1355)
  Michael Madden (617.905.6636)
  Judi Milano (978.887.8044)
  Liz Wheaton (978.468.7944)
 
Ipswich
  Amy Blondin (978.356.3482) 
  Vance Garry (978.238.8365)       
  Nat Pulsifer (978.356.3655)
  Joshua Regula (978.210.5212)
  Joe Sandulli (978.356.7163)
  Ralph Williams (978.948.7702)

Wenham 
  Sue McLaughlin (978.468.7715)
  David Smith (781.307.2020)
  Deborah Stanton (978.626.8424)

Topsfield
  Joe Geller (978.887.9572 or -7000)
  Elaine Robson (978.887.8789)
  Martha Sanders (978.887.8874)

West Newbury
  Ellen Alden (978.363.1170)
  John Dodge (978.463.3231) 
  Deb Hamilton (978.363.5793)
  Coltin Omasta (978.771.3928)
 

Spring for the Trails Sponsors                                       
Coastal Greengrocer
First Ipswich Bank

Ipswich Ale Brewery

New England Running Co./Brooks
Monadnock Mountain Water 

Partridge Snow & Hahn, LLP
Rich May Attorneys at Law 
Manchester Athletic Club

Run for the Trails Sponsors                                       
Coastal Greengrocer
First Ipswich Bank

Ipswich Ale Brewery

New England Running Co.
Monadnock Mountain Water 

Partridge Snow & Hahn, LLP
Rich May Attorneys at Law
Manchester Athletic Club

 

(Sponsors as of April 1, 2017)

Equine EXPO Sponsors                     _  
D. Johnson Insurance Agency Inc.

D.K. Saddlery

Just Horses
New England Horse Talk 
Back in the Saddle

Steed Read
Mane Stream

Don Curiale

Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld

Lois Cheston

Salem Five

RB Strong Excavating
Hagstrom Co. Inc
Essex County Cooperative

Community Sponsors               _      _  
GAC Runners Club, Inc.
North Shore NEMBA
West Newbury Riding and Driving Club

Equine EXPO 2016
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To the members of Essex County Trail Association,

     My name is Jerry Kenney.  Some of you might know me and some may 

not.  I have been a riding instructor for the last fifty years at Ascot in 
Ipswich, MA.   I’ve been reminiscing lately.  For some of you that have 

never done that, it’s something you do when you have reached the later 

stage of your life.  I’ve found myself thinking more and more about ECTA,  

partly because I spend some of my happiest times on a horse riding on the 

trails in the Myopia Hunt country.  These trails have stayed open largely 
because of a small dedicated group, and I say small, compared to the 

number of riders that have access to these incredible trails.  Trails that 

we all get to use, especially me and my students.

     It is impossible for me to describe the exhilaration our students dis-

play the first time out on their favorite pony or horse.  For this reason 
alone, ECTA deserves all the support we can give them.  I hope for all that 

read this little note agree and let the most dedicated people know how 

you feel.

        Thank you from the deepest part of my heart,

        Jerry

Trail Projects, Cont. from Pg. 1

 In 2017, we will be renewing the Townwide Trail Management plans for Hamilton, Essex and Wenham.  A 
lot of the trail repairs we do are within buffer zones, so having these plans in place saves us considerable time and 
money.
 The challenge with the permitting has been the changing of state regulations.  Two years ago, the 
regulations for culvert repair and maintenance changed drastically.  We are no longer able to replace a culvert in 
kind as we have done in the past.  Now a 2-foot culvert may have to be replaced with a 9.5-foot culvert based on 
state regulations for roadways. Our important work this year has been to determine the best way to solve stream 
crossings based on current regulations while keeping the best interest of trail users in mind. We need to ensure the 
best solution for a positive future.

 The ECTA continues to work on the trails along the Ipswich River. 
Last year we repaired the trail that goes from Waldingfield Farm down to 
the river crossing. This year we are working to repair the trail on the other 
side of the river from Mill Road to just before Judy Little’s property. We 
have received permission for this part of the project from the Ipswich Con-
servation Commission and work will be done according to the Townwide Trail 
Management Plan.
 Last fall, Tim Hilton contacted us to say that he recently purchased 
property along the trail and wanted to bring the trail back to its condition 
of 50 years ago. He wanted to continue to have it used by equestrians as it 
was in the past. His family has a long history in the area and the connectiv-
ity and openness of the past were all very important to him. The Lingerman 
Family have graciously given their permission for work to be done on their 
property as well.
 The ECTA will repair two wet areas along the river, repair the trail on 
both sides of the bridge and then continue to where it goes up the hill into 
the field at Holiday Hill. Specifically we will include water bars on the hill 
and add fabric/pack/gravel to the wet areas. It is important that we build 
the trail up as it is very deep from erosion and make it drier. Work will begin 
in the spring when the ground dries out.

MeMbership Drive

For the past 35 years, Essex 
County Trail Association has been 

dedicated to the preservation 
and maintenance of open trails 

in our local communities for the 
purpose of passive recreation and 
the benefit of the environment.  

In honor of our 35th anniver-
sary, we would like to call upon 
all avid trail users to not only 
renew your memberships, but 

also to bring one more outdoor 
enthusiast into the fold! 

Help us celebrate and 
join or renew now!

Trail Repairs along the Ipswich River
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As we celebrate our 35th year, 
  here are a few thoughts from our friends ...

ECTA has been a champion of our state 
park system. They have partnered with us 
to carry on Bradley Palmer’s legacy of land 
conservation of his beloved Willowdale “as a 
place to enjoy the peace and beauty of river, 
woods, fields and hills.”  
                                                           Peter Luongo    
            Mass. Dept. of Conservation & Recreation During my tenure as Supervisor of Bradley Palmer 

SP, I had the pleasure of working with ECTA. I 
worked with Carol Lloyd on drafting work plans 
and implementing Park improvements. Through 
our combined efforts we were able to rehabilitate 
the Founders Trail, replace collapsed culverts and 
complete numerous other projects. ECTA’s tireless 
efforts on the Park’s behalf have definitely made 
a difference and have greatly improved the visitor 
experience at Bradley Palmer SP.  
                                                                 Richard Scott 
       Former Mass. Dept. of Conservation & Recreation

Congratulations, ECTA! Thank you for 

your partnership and for your 35 years of 

outstanding service to our communities. 

Your commitment and hard work have 

made our properties better, and our trails 

more welcoming and accessible to the 

public.      
                                Ed Becker
 President, Essex County Greenbelt

Hamilton Conservation Commission and Essex 
County Trails Association have enjoyed a mutually 
beneficial relationship for many years.  The Com-

mission, working with ECTA’s Carol Lloyd, Mike 
DeRosa and staff at DEP issued the first ever Town 
Wide Trail Management Permit to ECTA.  The Per-
mit provides for an initial review of trail projects by 
ECTA’s Conservation Commission liaison (Carol) and 
the Commission Coordinator to determine if the 
proposed trail work is within the scope of permitted 
activities.  If so, ECTA may proceed without fur-
ther formal action by the Commission.   In Hamil-
ton, this system has been in place since 2007 and 
was recently extended to 2020. Many other North 
Shore towns have used our Town Wide permit as 
a model for their own trail maintenance plans.  I 
have reviewed numerous projects with Carol since 
2007 and I am pleased to say that this process has 
clearly been a “win-win” for the Town of Hamilton, 
the Conservation Commission, the wetlands and for 
ECTA too.  
                                                        James M. Hankin
           Coordinator, Hamilton Conservation Commission

As a runner and hiker, I am fortunate to live in an area 

of many beautiful off-road trails, some of which are a 

few steps from my front door.  Many of these trails are 

on private land and would not be open to public ac-

cess if it wasn’t for the tireless efforts of ECTA and Carol 

Lloyd.  As a trail race director, I am grateful to the ex-

tensive repairs made in Willowdale State Forest on our 

course orchestrated by Carol and ECTA over the years 

so our race could continue without interruption.  And as 

a Girl Scout Outdoor Trainer I am encouraged by ECTA’s 

promotion of getting out and enjoying the out of doors 

through outreach, trail races and special events.  ECTA 

is a great resource I share with my trainees for ideas on 

what to do with their girls outside.   That is why I support 

ECTA.  Congratulations on 35 years! 

     Marty Sullivan
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In the past thirty years, not only has the ECTA’s membership grown 

but also the valuable services it provides to many communities of the 

North Shore.  ECTA and its members have taken on the responsibili-

ties of not only keeping the trails open to all who use them by repair-

ing and maintaining them but when necessary fix culverts, deal with 
the rampant growth of invasive species and repair or build new board 

walks. The work for of these activities is done by ECTA volunteers, 

funded by grants, donations and membership dues. Why is this so 

important? Because without ECTA, none of these important services 

would or could be provided by our local, state and federal govern-

ment due to lack of money and human resources. ECTA has become 

an indispensable community organization providing needed and 

necessary services that otherwise would not be provided. It has been 

a joy and privilege to be a member of this outstanding and unique 

organization for the past twenty-three years.  

                                               Catherine Carney-Feldman
                        Ipswich Conservation Commission member

On the ECTA’s 35th anniversary, as 
landowners, we want to offer special thanks 
for this essential service so wonderfully 
provided to keep our pathways to open 
space – our trail network – open year-round 
to the many who flock to enjoy our beauti-
ful woods and fields.  A special thanks to 
Carol Lloyd who continues selflessly as a 
patient communicator and cheerful problem 
solver. Here’s to the next 35 years!  
   Peter and Bea Britton

Although I am less frequently in the area now, I will always feel very connected to the work that ECTA does.  I was 

honored to be part of their Board a number of years back, and they have made a big difference for the trails in West 

Newbury.  Though not directly contiguous with the other towns that ECTA serves, the organization recognized the riding 

and trail opportunities there that needed attention and protection and added it in 2003.  Since then, ECTA has been 

instrumental in maintaining trails in this town, as it does in the others, as well as forward thinking in providing resources 

and expertise in development of more open space use.  What I have always especially liked about the group is that 

they are very accessible; there is always someone willing to talk and help when there is a trail or open space oppor-

tunity or issue.  It is and always has been a grass roots organization… literally in its appreciation for protecting trails, 

as well as its willingness to get its collective hands dirty.  

            Amy Bresky

It has been a real pleasure working with ECTA. We completed 

a long overdue and important project on the Bay Circuit Trail, 

the Mill River Crossing, which would not have been possible 

without ECTA staff and their community knowledge, skills and 
ability to get things done! I look forward to work with them on 

future projects on the Bay Circuit Trail.

     Kristen Sykes 
Director of Conservation Strategies – Appalachian Mountain Club, 
Director of Operations – Bay Circuit Alliance

As a mountain biker and member of 
New England Mountain Bike Asso-

ciation, I would like to congratulate 
ECTA on their 35-year anniversary. 
ECTA has done such a terrific job 
gaining access and maintaining 
trails over the years. Mountain bik-
ers, along with riding the trails, also 
enjoy helping to improve and main-

tain trails. NEMBA has had the privi-
lege to partner, and assist ECTA on 
several trail projects over the years. 
Most recently we assisted in the 
Mill River board walk project along 
the Bay Circuit Trail.  Thanks again 
for your service to the community 
ECTA, and NEMBA looks forward to 
working with ECTA in the future! 
                                            Frank Lane
                        President, NSNEMBA
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Trustee Contributors ($1,000 & over)                                            
Mr. and Mrs. G. Christopher Abbott
Susie Banta
Bay Circuit Alliance, Inc.
Ellen Cabot
Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Cheston
Mr. and Mrs. F. Colloredo-Mansfeld
Mr. and Mrs. Franz Colloredo-Mansfeld
Rudolf and Francesca Colloredo-Mansfeld
Mr. and Mrs. Haskell Crocker II
Mr. and Mrs. David de Sieyes
GAC Runners Club Inc.
Ann and Sarah Getchell
Mr. and Mrs. Brehon S. Griswold
Deborah Hamilton
Tim Hilton and Sara Miller
Essex County Horse Organization 
Kris Kapp
Pat Kelly
Eric Krathwohl
Ted Landers
Susan and Jack Lawrence
Jennifer Lodge
Brinck Lowery
Daniel and Jennifer Mayer
Mrs. James Moseley
Mr. Christopher E. Pulick
Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel Pulsifer
Janet and Mike Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph and Christine Sandulli
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Schrage
Mrs. Walter Smith
West Newbury Riding and Driving Club
Matthew Whitlock and Penny Neal
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Wilkinson
William Yates

Steward Contributors ($500-$999)                                          
Mr. and Mrs. Richard R. C. Ayer
Amy Bresky
EBSCO Publishing
Friends of Mill Pond
Katharine and Richard Feehery
Don and Lucia Greenough
Thomas and Caroline Gregory
Whitney and Elizabeth Hatch
Thomas Hogan
Mr. and Mrs. Dale and Karin Johnson
Elizabeth Johnson
Richard and Katharine Kosinski
Jill Morris
Jeanne Nicholson

Ms. Alexandra Arthurs
Nikki and Gregg Bach
Mary Lee Bahr
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Beckman
Diane Beekler
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Belford
Maria Benotti and Peter Kellerman
Peter Bernardin and Angela Steadman
Anne E. Bonazoli
Daphne Borden
Amy S. Borner
Carolyn Britt and Michael Schaaf
Miss Whitney Brown
Cynthia Brown
Scott and Debra Bumpus
Lisa and John Burke
Nancy and Bill Burns
Kelly Butterworth
Dr. David Byrne and Mrs. Rosemary Loring
Terri Campbell
Ms. Julia Carpenter
Wayne Castonguay and Cynthia Richmond
Thomas  and Carol Catalano
James Dave Christmas
Debbie Cole and Scott Homan
Dan and Diane Cook
Peter Copelas and Emily Trespas
Tim Creamer
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Crockett
Marnie M. Crouch and Michael S. Gordon
Jeffrey and Pamela Crum
Douglas DeAngelis
Mr. and Mrs. David Dearborn
Nick and Allison DeLena
Mr. John D. Doherty
Letizia and Roberto Donati
Ann Dooley and John Dodge
George and Susan Evans
Michael and Joan Even
Christopher Fauske and Cara Connors
Dominique Favazza
Mr. Andrew Fay
Mitch and Karen Feldman
Ann Fitzgerald
Heather M. and Thomas Ford
Bill Gause
Joseph and Maureen Geller
Bob Gillis
Elizabeth Ginsburg
Richard Girard and Christine Lutts
Kathy and Steve Goeben
Jessica Goren and Christopher Ouellette
Heidi and Craig Gorton
Linda and Raymond Gosselin
Mrs. Winifred Gray
Steve Greason and Jessica Schlather
Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Greene
Natasha Grigg
Prof. Geoffrey A. P. Groesbeck
Jacek and Holly Grotnik
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Haley
Phyllis and Mike Hardgrove
Bill and Amanda Harrington
John Hart and Carol Brooks Ball
Don and Martha Hodgman

Amy Remondi
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Richey
Mr. and Mrs. Carlos Riva
Rick Silverman
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Smith
Mr. Campbell Steward
Trail Comrade
Deb and James Thomas
Diane and Mark Thompson

Patron Contributors ($250-$499)                                          
Mr. and Mrs. John Adams
Richard Atwater and Carol Kling
Barensfeld/Hagerman Family
Lida and David Bernard
Ray and Joan Best
Judith Botsford
Don and Cyndy Bourquard
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Britton
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Carroll
Mr. and Mrs. John Collins
Rudolf and Francesca Colloredo-Mansfeld
Christopher Crockett
Mr. Donald Curiale and Mr. Arthur Finklestein
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Dunstan and Family
Scott Fabyan and Marlene Pippins
Carole Ganz and Jamie Cabot
Tamson Gardner
Mrs. Judy Gregg
Martha Heintz Walsh
Jeff Hooper
Anne Hutchins and James Kirschner
Rosemary Kennedy
Mr. Robert B. Minturn
Frederic and Elizabeth Morris
Mr. and Mrs. Tim and Jane Murray
Lauren Norton and David Chapin
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore E. Ober
Mrs. Joanne H. Patton
Beth and Jon Payson
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony E. Pearson
Mr. Richard Phippen
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Pingree
Lauren and Michael Prior
Elizabeth Rhinelander and Peter MacEwen
Mrs. C. G. Rice
Peter Richardson
Ms. Lydia Richardson
Susan Robie
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher A. Shepherd
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Stanislaw
Susie and Dick Stone
Chip and Leslie Tuttle
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Whitman
Stephen Willett and Emer McCourt
Lisa Wohlleib

Friend Contributors ($100-$249)                                          
Anonymous (1)
Zachary Abuza
Suki and Fil Agusti
Jennifer and Keith Anderson

2016 Contributors

Dear ECTA Members and Supporters, 

We acknowledge below the many donors and 
sponsors who have given beyond individual 
and family memberships in support of ECTA. 
Their generosity makes it possible to fulfill our 
mission — our heartfelt thanks to all. 
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Amanda and Michael Hogan
Nancy and Charlie Hovey
Abby and Boyd Jackson
Gary Jewett
Gary and Patricia Johnstone
Dana Jordan
Martine Kellett
Michael A. Keough
Susan Knowles
Jennifer and Sean Langford
Leesa Lavigne
David T. and Susan H. Lawrence
Elizabeth Leavell
Richard Leveroni and Jennifer Berryman
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Lichten and Family
John Lichten and Mary Milgrom
Andy and Jan Lindsay
Harry and Molly Lister
Mrs. Donald Little
Mr. and Mrs. John Llewellyn
Tuulikki Loring
Nancy and Holger Luther
Mr. and Mrs. George Macrokanis
Ashley MacVaugh
Martin C. and Anne B. Madden
Arlene and Michael Maginn
Kimberly Maguire
Francoise Martinolle and Eugene McKay
Joshua Massey and Marthe Aimée
Constance McCrane and David Schylling
Linda McDonald
Ted and Margot Mehm
David and Dorothy Merrill
Leslie Milne
Rande Mindick and Madelyn Bennett
Tom and Randi Mitchell
Morgan Stanley Charitable Spending Account
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick S. Moseley, III
Kathryn L. Murdoch
Benjamin Nutter
Peter O’Connor
Rick and Kathy Parker
Kathleen Peck
William and Sandra Phippen
Jan and Rick Pierce
Pine Tree Equestrian Center
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Porter
Mr. and Mrs. John Potorski
Ms. Patricia Reeser and Mr. Daniel Finbury
Mr. and Mrs. J. Stanley Reeve
Mark and Ingrid Renzi
Lily Rice Hsia
Joan E. Richards
Mary Rimmer
Alan and Pamela Roscoe
Robert and Abigail Scherer-Hoock
Stephen and Iris Schnitzer
Mrs. Barbara I. Sears
Ms. Holly E. Sheltry
Charles and Christine Sherrill
Tom Shirley and Sarah Kaull
Amanda Smith
Dick Snellgrove
Jane H. Spellman
Mr. and Mrs. P. Stearns

Fiona Stewart and Mark Avenmarg
Mr. and Mrs. David Strouss
Martin and Nancy Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Tallman
Cathy Taylor and Bryan Parrott
Lorna Tseckares
Alex and Landi Van Alen
Belle and Danny Vyedin
William and Laurel Walsh
Mrs. Evelyn F. Walsh
David and Amy Wanger
Kathryn Wechter
Mr. and Mrs. William Wheaton
Ms. Frances Wheeler
Ralph and Julie Williams
David and Diane Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. Frederic Winthrop
Colleen Wise and Derek Bellin
Mrs. Gail Wong
Mrs. Claudia Woods-Estin

Myopia Schooling Field Fund                                         
Ms. Alexandra Arthurs
Judith Botsford
Lisa and John Burke
Ms. Julia Carpenter
Dominique Favazza
Carole Ganz and Jamie Cabot
Tamson Gardner
Prof. Geoffrey A. P. Groesbeck
Jacek and Holly Grotnik
Thomas Hogan
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel and Betsy Holdsworth
Beeze Honan
Gary and Patricia Johnstone
John Lichten and Mary Milgrom
Ashley MacVaugh
Francoise Martinolle
Leslie Milne
Rande Mindick and Madelyn Bennett
Lauren Norton and David Chapin
Pine Tree Equestrian Center
Ms. Lydia Richardson
Mrs. Barbara I. Sears
Angela Steadman
Cathy Taylor
Mrs. Mabel Vogel
Mr. and Mrs. William Wheaton
Matthew Whitlock and Penny Neal
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Wilkinson
Stephen Willett and Emer McCourt

Grant and Foundation Funding_                              
Apple Lane Foundation
Ayco Charitable Foundation
The Even Family Foundation
GE Foundation Matching Gifts Program
Kent-Lucas Foundation
Mass DCR Recreational Trails Program
New England Biolabs Foundation 

Special Gift Designations                                         
Richard Atwater and Carol Kling 
    In Honor of continued hard work of Susanna      
      Colloredo
Felicity and Paul Beech 
    In Memory of Alex Hamilton
Diane Beekler 
    In Memory of Alexander Hamilton
Daphne Borden 
    In Memory of Patrick J Keough III
Mr. and Mrs. David de Sieyes 
    In Memory of Barclay, the horse
Elaine M. Drolet 
    In Memory of “Jake,” my horse who passed on 
      Christmas Eve
Katharine and Richard Feehery 
    In Memory of Alexander Hamilton
Friends of Mill Pond
    In Memory of Alex Hamilton
Linda and Raymond Gosselin 
    In Memory of Barclay
Mrs. Judy Gregg 
    In Memory of Kenneth W. Gregg, M.D.
Deborah Hamilton
    In Memory of Alexander Hamilton
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Hutchings 
    In Memory of Daniel Hutchings
Gary Jewett 
    In Memory of Charlie Kellog
Kris Kapp 
    In Memory of Alex Hamilton -my brother
Carole Kelly-Sinclair 
    In Memory of Kimberley and Jamie Kelly, my    
      beloved children
John Lichten and Mary Milgrom 
    In Memory of Barclay
Mrs. Donald Little 
    In Honor of Andy Little Eaton
Brinck Lowery 
    In Honor of Carol Lloyd
Brinck Lowery
    In Honor of Susie Banta
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Porter 
    In Memory of Patrick J Keough III
Ms. Patricia Reeser and Mr. Daniel Finbury 
    In Memory of Alex Hamilton
Hope and Patrick Sanford 
    In Memory of Barclay, the horse 
Amanda Smith 
    In Memory of Patrick Keough III
Judith A. Thurston 
    In Memory of Bunny Nutter
Trail Comrade
    In Memory of J. Martin “Marty” McMahon

*  List as of December 31, 2016

Our apologies for any omissions



Essex County Trail Association
P.O. Box 358
Hamilton, MA 01936

Donor/Member Name______________________________Spouse/Member Name_______________________________
Preferred Donor Listing_______________________________________________________________________________
Address__________________________________________________ City______________________________________
State_______ Zip___________ phone______________email________________________________________________

Enclosed please find my check payable to ECTA in the amount of $___________
Please include my new or renewal membership in this contribution at the level checked below:

___ $35 Individual   ___ $50 Family    ___ $100 Friend    ___ $250 Patron     ___ $500 Steward     ___ $1,000 Trustee

I would like to include an additional contribution of $_________ for:
___ General Fund    ___ Myopia Schooling Field Fund   ___ In Memory/In Honor of _____________________________

Please mail your tax deductible gift to: ECTA, P.O. Box 358, Hamilton, MA 01936
Contributions can be made by credit card at www.ectaonline.org or by phone at 978-468-1133


